Group Response to Reading Questions Part Three
Date and Time of Meeting: May 9, 2012 @ 3pm in room M391
Members Present: Gordon Young, Chris Calienes, Rick Fox, Cheryl Smith

Jay Bernstein, Betsy Tompkins, and Peter Santiago
Summary of Discussion:
As this was the last discussion session for the semester, we spent a lot of time discussing our overall impression of the book, the author and what the overall message of this volume was. Two members argued that the book was very much an accurate portrayal of the current state of academia with regards to falling academic standards in the way that we teach students and underfund faculty. They offered that the present picture of higher education painted in the book differed dramatically from what was the case two or more generations ago. For these readers the book was a wake up call meant to change the current path academia was on. To counter this two other readers felt that the book was denigrating the work of students and faculty and was elitist, exclusionary and/or knee-jerk in the case that it was making. These readers looked critically at the evidence of decline that the author was citing and questioned the author’s/professor’s means of teaching his/her classroom. For instance, these readers questioned the author’s assumptions that remedial students have chosen their lot by their poor performance and questioned if spending an entire three-hour class to edit students’ papers as a group was the best approach. The remaining three members of the group found themselves picking and choosing among different parts of the book some that they rejected and some that they accepted. 
As a final question, I asked faculty members to come up with a title for the memoir that they would write as college professors and support staff if they were to attempt a book about their professional experience working in academia. The titles include:

· Not Jaded, Just Discouraged

· Faculty and Their Treatment

· Not Given Credit Due

· Experience of Students’ Triumphs
· No one Cares for Our Periodicals

· Postcard from Academic Siberia

· Under one Rubric

For the Next Meeting:

For the next meeting the group agreed to send the titles and descriptions of books that they would like to read next semester to me and as the facilitator, I would compile materials that would help us to vote on selections for the fall 2012 and spring 2013 semesters. Two books were suggested at this meeting: The Shallows and Situations Matter.  
